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Jesus took a little child and had him stand among them. Taking the child in his arms he said to them, “Whoever welcomes one of these little children in my name welcomes me...” 

Mark 9, vs.36 & 37 

“See that you do not look down on one of these little ones. For I tell you that their angels in heaven always see the face of my Father in heaven.”

Matthew 18, v.10


The policy sets out the commitment of the whole church to the care and protection of children, young people and vulnerable adults. It includes a safeguarding policy statement which is agreed by the Ollerton with Boughton Parochial Church Council.  The policies provides:

· Contact information for the Safeguarding Officer/Lead Recruiter and Policy Co-ordinators

· Staffing ratios

· The children and young people’s groups meetings in the Church

· Procedure for activities away from the church premises

· Appointment procedure including storage of documentation, support, training and supervision for those working with children and young people.
· Procedure to follow in the case of suspicion and disclosure of abuse
· How we understand abuse

· Guidance for Safeguarding Vulnerable Adults

· Confidentiality

· Related policies

· Useful contacts

The Parish of Ollerton with Boughton

SAFEGUARDING POLICY STATEMENT

Principles of the House of Bishops
Every person has a value and dignity which comes directly from the creation of male and female in God’s own image and likeness. Christians see this potential as fulfilled by God’s re-creation of us in Christ. Among other things this implies a duty to value all people as bearing the image of God and therefore to protect them from harm.

The members of St Giles, St Paulinus and St Matthews commit ourselves to the nurturing, protection and safekeeping of the children, young people and vulnerable adults in our care, and the respectful pastoral ministry to all adults within our church communities.
· It is the responsibility of all church members to do their best to prevent the physical, sexual and emotional abuse or neglect of children and young people to report any abuse, alleged or suspected.
· We will respond without delay to any complaints made, that a child and young person for whom we are responsible may have been harmed. We will co-operate with the police and the local authority in any investigation.
· We will work towards the code of good practice when working with children and young people and create a culture of ‘informed vigilance; which children and all adults in our churches take seriously.

· We are committed to supporting, resourcing and training those who work with children and young people.  We will provide supervision for workers because it recognises this as important in the maintaining of good practice.

· We will ensure that all those who have any responsibility for children or young people under the age of 18 years obtain the appropriate DBS disclosure.
· This Parish follows the recommendations of the House of Bishops’ policy Protecting All God’s Children (2004) and contained in the Diocesan codes of practice booklet, “Children and Young People First (CYPF)”, 2004.
· The Parochial Church Council (PCC) accepts the intention of the Children Act 1989 that the welfare of the child is paramount.

· The PCC will accept responsibility for the appointment of leaders and it is legally liable for any negligence. The PCC will ensure that each person who works with children, young people and vulnerable adults receives a copy of this parish policy and is familiar with our policy, procedure and guidelines that are in place in our churches.
· The Parish will appoint a Safeguarding Officer and Disclosure Officer (Lead Recruiter) who will work with the incumbent to:

· Co-ordinate work with children

· Deal with issues involving child protection in the church

· Screen applicants for children’s and vulnerable adult’s work

· Appoint workers

· The Safeguarding Officer will report to the PCC of any changes in the policy, safeguarding matters and training needs.  The Safeguarding Officer will inform new clergy and team members of the current policy.

· This policy will be monitored by the Safeguarding Officer to see that it is being practiced.

· This policy will be renewed annually.

· The Parish has a Health and Safety Policy in place.

This statement was agreed by Ollerton with Boughton Parochial Church Council.
Date............................................

Signed.......................................(Incumbent)    
Signed...................................(Lay Chair of PCC / Churchwarden)


CONTACTS:
Our Safeguarding Officer and Lead Recruiter is:
Andrea Ellis

3 Rufford Lane

Rufford

Newark

Notts

NG22 9DG

Tel 01623 824180

andreaellis3@hotmail.com

Policy Coordinators are currently:



Rev. Zoe Burton

01623 862818
Andrea Ellis


01623 824180
1. Staffing.
· Ratios recommended for the 3 + age group are 1 adult for every 8 children. Children under the age of 4 must have a parent or nominated adult supervising them.

· No one should work alone with a group of children.  Work is to be planned with this in mind.  If it becomes difficult, workers can enlist the help of an extra team member.  No church member who is not a relative is ever to be left alone on a one-to-one basis in isolation with a child.  

· Young Helpers, under 18s, are classed as ‘informal volunteers’ and awareness of who they are and what they are doing must be maintained.  They will not be given responsibility for a child or group of children but will work under the supervision of a children’s worker.  Leaders are responsible for the actions of young helpers and should stop them if they are acting inappropriately or beyond their boundaries.  They are also included in the protection of the policy. They will be recruited to the post in the same way as adults, but without the DBS check.
· Mixed Groups
At present we do not have mixed groups (choir, bellringers etc.) but this will be reviewed should we have these groups in the future.
2. Children’s and young people’s groups meeting in the church:

Little Angels meet in St. Paulinus’ Church and Community Hall on Monday morning at 9.15am. This group is for parent/carers and toddlers. It is run by Lisa Buckley with help from Jean Newton, Andrea Ellis, Janice Hannington, Joan Newton, Philip Howson and Derek Homer. All children are accompanied by parents/carers.
Café Church takes place on the 1st. Sunday in the month. This is an informal meeting where we share the Christian message with the community over tea/coffee and cake.  It is run by church members.
From time to time we may use photographs and videos of our young people for publicity purposes. These will be of groups and never individuals.  Written permission is obtained and kept securely on file. We also have signed data protection forms.                                                                                                                                                                                                                    
3. Activities away from the church premises:
· No child can be taken off-site for activities without the consent of their parent/guardian/carer’s permission.  

· Details of the event must be given and permission slips with a request for medical details must be filled in.  

· Before events take place please see our parish Safeguarding Officer to check over all the arrangement details. 

· Seek the permission of the Parochial Church Council, following a risk assessment, for approval of the event so that it is covered by parish insurance or because of the nature of the activity additional insurance and safeguarding procedures may be required.
· When taking children off-site, a detailed programme and list of contacts should be left with someone in the parish.  The Parish Safeguarding Officer has a sample of a form for such events.  
4. Appointment procedure for children’s and young people’s workers.
· This procedure is followed whether the applicant is a paid worker or a volunteer.

· Application forms must be completed and references obtained.

· Declaration of offences:

The scope of a criminal records check must be explained to all applicants, including the fact that strict confidentiality is observed.  All applicants must sign a self-declaration detailing any previous criminal convictions. A declaration of an offence against children or young people is automatically a bar and any such declaration must be reported to the Diocesan Safeguarding Advisor (DSA).  The Safeguarding Officer for our parish churches will liaise with the Diocesan Safeguarding Advisor if any other criminal offence is declared (as advised by the DSA). A risk assessment will then be carried out by the DSA as to the suitability of the applicant. Having a criminal record will not mean an automatic ban from working with children. It will depend on the nature of the offence.
· The co-ordinators will consider each new application.  During the appointment procedure any doubts or ambiguity will be investigated.  The DSA may be asked for advice if there are any concerns.

· As required by law, all new applicants will be checked by the Disclosure and Barring Service (DBS), our Diocese is working with a Christian organisation called Thrtyone:eight (was CCPAS) who provide our churches with an on-line DBS service.  Each applicant will be given access to an online application form (E-Bulk).  Once this is completed, the form with be processed by the Safeguarding Officer/Recruiter who will check evidence of identity from original documentation, complete the Recruiter’s section on the E-Bulk form and send it electronically to Thrtyone:eight.  The Counter-Signatory at Thirtyone:eight checks and authorises the Disclosure application and then forward it electronically to the DBS.  Once processed, a paper certificate will be issued by the DBS to the job applicant and an electronic result to Thirtyone:eight, the Parish Lead Recruiter and the Diocese. The certificate must be shown to the Lead Recruiter who will keep a record of the DBS number for renewal to be done every three years.
· When disclosures are not clear, the Lead Recruiter will post them marked ‘confidential’ to the DSA.  No applicant will be appointed until the Diocese has given their approval.
· The Safeguarding Officer will keep the PCC informed of the people who are currently working with children and young people.
· If someone changes role then the church will carry out an additional check, e.g. child to churchwarden
5. Storage of documentation.
All documentation connected with the protection of children, e.g. application forms, disclosure forms and references will be stored securely.  Only the Co-ordinators will have access to this documentation.

6. Support and Supervision for those working with children and young people.

Following appointment, ‘working agreements’ will be given to each worker, which clearly define their roles and responsibilities and through which workers will agree to follow this policy and the guidelines on dealing with abuse, they are to sign a statement saying that they have read and understood the safeguarding policy. Copies will also be given to the PCC and churchwardens and a copy will be kept on file for reference.
· Safeguarding Training is available to each worker on how to protect children and young people and how to deal with suspicion or discovery of abuse; All information given is in line with the CYPF (2004) documents. Everyone will be given a copy of the ‘Pocket Guide to Safeguarding ’. This is for use alongside the protection policy. Safeguarding training will be given by the Diocese and it is important that all workers attend. Any information and updates will be given to each worker. It is also a requirement that all ordinary PCC members attend the basic training, and/or do the online training, and churchwardens do the more in depth training.
· After appointment there will be a probationary period of 3 months, which may be extended under certain circumstances, after which the appointment to the post will be discussed by the Co-ordinator team.
· The children’s workers will meet regularly for mutual support and to discuss their work.  Individual support will be available for each worker as described in their working agreements.  In addition, workers should feel able to approach any of the Co-ordinators or their team members for advice, support and reassurance, to offer suggestions or to express any concerns. There will also be regular supervision for new workers
7. Thank you…

…to all who work with children and young people in the church. The PCC are very grateful to you for giving your time to help in this very important work within our church.  Please feel free to talk about any aspect of your own role or our work with children at any time with one of the team of co-ordinators or the ‘Safeguarding Officer’.  We hope you find it a rewarding and enjoyable experience.

8. Passing on information to new screeners and/or incumbents:
After a children’s worker has resigned, information on their children’s/young people’s work will be kept for a period, in case it is needed for references for a new position at another church or for working with children elsewhere. 

9. Passing on Concerns:  See Diocesan policy
If the PCC has to remove someone from work with children and young people it is likely to have a legal duty to refer information to the Independent Safeguarding Authority (ISA) and consult the Local Authority. The Diocesan Safeguarding Advisor will be consulted first if this situation arises. (contact details on last page)
PROCEDURE TO FOLLOW IN THE CASE OF SUSPICION AND DISCLOSURE OF ABUSE

TAKING ACTION….

 If you have suspicions about the welfare of a child or young person

or when a child or young person confides in you…






DOING NOTHING IS NOT AN OPTION

Anyone who becomes involved in this procedure will be given support by appointed members of the team.
Any person(s) who are the cause of concern in an allegation of abuse will be suspended from their duties with immediate effect and remain so pending the outcome of investigations.

Children should be given every opportunity to learn that no-one has the right to do anything to them that makes them feel uncomfortable.

Any form of abuse is serious and must be treated as such by the adults to whom it is disclosed.  Abuse may be: neglect, physical, sexual or emotional:

DEFINITION OF ABUSE

Child abuse has many forms. There are four identified categories of abuse as described in the Home Office/ Department of Health Guidelines 'Working Together to Safeguard Children' (2010) — physical, emotional, sexual and neglect.

PHYSICAL ABUSE 

Physical abuse may involve hitting, shaking, throwing, poisoning, burning or scalding, drowning, suffocating, or otherwise causing physical harm to a child. Physical harm may also be caused when a parent or carer fabricates the symptoms of, or deliberately induces illness in a child.

The impact of physical abuse
Physical abuse can lead directly to pain, injury, neurological damage, disability or - at the extreme - death. Harm may be cause both by the abuse itself and by its taking place in the context of conflict and aggression. In turn, physical abuse has been linked to aggressive behaviour on the part of the child and to emotional, behavioural and educational difficulties. Where a child is disabled, injuries or behavioural symptoms may mistakenly be attributed to their disability rather than the abuse.

EMOTIONAL ABUSE

Emotional abuse is the persistent emotional maltreatment of a child such as to cause severe and persistent adverse effects on the child's emotional development, It may involve conveying to children that they are worthless or unloved, inadequate, or valued only insofar as they meet the needs of another person. It may include not giving the child opportunities to express their views, deliberately silencing them or ‘making fun’ of what they say or how they communicate. It may feature age or developmentally inappropriate expectations being imposed on children. These may include interactions that are beyond the child's developmental capability, as well as overprotection and limitation of exploration and learning, or preventing the child participating in normal social interaction. It may involve serious bullying (including cyber bullying) causing children frequently to feel frightened or in danger, or the exploitation or corruption of children. Some level of emotional abuse is involved in all types of maltreatment of a child, though it may occur alone.

The impact of emotional abuse

There is increasing evidence that sustained emotional abuse has adverse long-term effects on children's development and o their mental health, behaviour and self esteem. It can be especially damaging in infancy. Underlying emotional abuse may be as important, if not more so, that other more visible forms of abuse. In families where the child experiences a low level of emotional warmth and a high level of criticism, negative incidents may have a more damaging impact. A dysfunctional home where there is, for example, domestic violence, or substance causes emotional abuse can lead to suicide.

SEXUAL ABUSE

Sexual abuse involves forcing or enticing a child or young person to take part in sexual activities, not necessarily involving a high level of violence, whether or not the child is aware of what is happening. The activities may involve physical contact, including assault by penetration (for example rape or oral sex) or non-penetrative acts such as masturbating, kissing, rubbing and touching outside of clothing, They may include non-contact activities, such as involving children in looking at, or in the production of sexual images, watching sexual activities, or encouraging children to behave in sexually inappropriate ways, or grooming a child in preparation for abuse (including via the internet) Such abuse is nit solely perpetrated by adult males. Women can also commit acts of sexual abuse, as can other children.
The impact of sexual abuse

Disturbed behaviour including self harm, inappropriate sexualised behaviour, sadness, depression and loss of self esteem, have all been linked to sexual abuse. In disabled children these behaviours have sometimes mistakenly been attributed to their disability. The impact of sexual abuse is believed to increase the longer abuse continues, the more extensive it is, the older the child, the extent of premeditation, and the degree of threat and coercion, Sadism and bizarre or unusual elements also affect the severity of impact. The adverse effect of sexual abuse may endure into adulthood.

The support of a non-abusive adult carer who believes the child, helps them, understand the abuse, and can offer help and protection, increases a child's ability to cope (NB this role is not to be undertaken by church people and carers without full endorsement and support from the statutory authorities.)

A proportion of adults who sexually abuse children have themselves been sexually abused as children. They may also have been exposed as children to domestic violence and discontinuity of care. However, it would be quite wrong to suggest that most children who are abused will inevitably go on to become abusers themselves.

Sexual abuse occurs in all communities in Britain, and is acceptable in none.
NEGLECT

Neglect is the persistent failure to meet a child's basic physical and/or psychological needs, likely to result in the serious impairment of the child's health or development. Neglect may occur during pregnancy as a result of maternal substance abuse. Once a child is born, neglect may involve a parent or carer failing to:

 Provide adequate food and clothing, shelter (including exclusion from home or abandonment) 

Protect a child from physical and emotional harm or danger,

Ensure adequate supervision (including the use of inadequate care givers,

Ensure access to appropriate medical care or treatment. 
It may also include neglect of, or unresponsiveness to, a child's basic emotional needs.

The impact of neglect

Severe and/or persistent neglect of young children is associated with major impairment of growth and intellectual development, and long-term difficulties with social functioning, relationships and educational progress. Neglect can also result, in extreme cases, in death.

Diocese of Southwell and Nottingham

Guidance for Safeguarding Vulnerable Adults (May 2008) Attached updated Diocesan policy for adults
1. Introduction:

This document outlines the diocesan procedures for safeguarding vulnerable adults and dealing with allegations of abuse. These procedures aim to be in line with national policy, guidance from within the Anglican Church, and Local Authority multi-agency policies.

For consistency and clarity, the key steps in our guidance closely reflect policies for safeguarding children, found in ‘Children and Young People First’.

The overall policy of the Anglican Church for safeguarding adults is set out in “Promoting a safe Church” (PSC). All parishes have a copy of this for detailed reference.

2. Our commitment:

It is the right of everyone to live their lives free from abuse of any kind, as independently as possible, and with opportunities to contribute to their Church and wider community. The Church will not tolerate abuse or neglect within our organisation.

In particular, the Church will work towards creating a safe and non-discriminatory environment by being aware of some of the particular situations that create vulnerability. (PSC p.10)

We are committed to actively work within the framework of good practice set out in the Nottingham and Nottinghamshire inter-agency framework of standards for good practice.

Documents providing more detailed guidance are listed out in section 9 below.

3. Identifying Abuse

Abuse is a violation of an individual’s human and civil rights by any other person or persons.
Abuse may be intentional, or the result of neglect and causes harm to the vulnerable person, either temporarily or over a period of time.

Examples of Abuse:

National guidance identifies seven examples of abuse in relation to vulnerable adults:

(i) Physical abuse would include hitting, slapping pushing, kicking, misuse of mediation, tying to a chair or bed or inappropriate sanctions.

(ii) Psychological abuse would include emotional abuse, threats of harm or abandonment, humiliation, blaming, controlling, intimidation, coercion, harassment, verbal abuse, isolation or withdrawal from services or support networks.

(iii) Sexual abuse including rape, sexual assault or sexual acts to which the vulnerable adult has not consented, could not consent to or was pressured into consenting to.
(iv) Financial or Material – including theft, fraud, exploitation, pressure in connection with wills, property, inheritance or financial transactions, or the misuse or misappropriation of property, possessions or benefits.

(v) Neglect and acts of omission including ignoring medical or physical care needs, failure to provide access to health, social care or educational services, withholding of necessities of life, such as medication, adequate nutrition and heating.

(vi) Discriminatory Abuse – Includes racist and sexist slurs, other forms of harassment, including comments relating to disability or mental health.

(vii) Institutional Abuse: This occurs when service users are required to ‘fit in’ with the routine of the service, not a homely environment, stark living areas, lack of privacy, staff not trained.  This may be of relevance to churches that have visitors to people in institutional settings in their parishes.

4. Recognising vulnerable adults:

A “vulnerable adult” is defined in the national policy document, “No Secrets” as a “A person aged 18 years or over who is in need of community care services by reason of mental or other disability, age, or illness and who is, or may be in need of community care services by reason of mental or other disability, age or illness.
The Church of England policy, “Promoting a safe church” gives a working definition of a vulnerable adult as “any adult aged 18 or over who, by reason of mental or any other disability, age, illness or other situation is permanently or for the time being unable to take care of him or herself, or to protect him or herself against significant harm or exploitation”.

(PSC p.2)

The outline guidance below describes a broad framework and set of considerations that should guide our response to people subject to alleged abuse.

5. How can we promote good practice?
Promoting a safe church is less about procedures and rules than about working together as both helpers and those with differing vulnerabilities to provide the right environment for everyone to grow in the Christian faith.  It is important that those working together agree on standards of conduct and how activities are to be carried out.  This is particularly necessary if those adults involved in the activity cannot speak for themselves.  Respect and consideration should be developed in all work with adults, ensuring that everyone is able to make the most of life choices and independence.  Privacy and confidentiality are important to everyone, and especially people who are dependent on others for aspects of their everyday living.

The Church should be committed to:

· Helping in such a way as to maximise a person’s independence. People with additional needs lead active and fulfilled lives, but some may need support and resources to do so.
· Respecting the person and all their abilities.
· Recognising the choices people make, even if they may appear to be taking risks.

· Giving people the highest level of privacy and confidentiality possible in the circumstances.

· Including everyone in decisions affecting their life.

· Creating an environment within the Church that can include everyone.
Further description and discussion of good practice is developed in “Promoting a Safe Church”. (PSC p.10)

“PSC” sets out guidance for those in positions of trust or exercising pastoral ministry with vulnerable people. (PSC p.13) and clarifies procedures concerning the safe recruitment of paid employees and volunteers in parishes. (PSC p.23) 

6. Our duty to alert others when we have concerns or suspicions that abuse has occurred:

Everyone should be aware of situations where those who might be vulnerable are exposed to unacceptable risks.

Those who work most closely with vulnerable people in lunch clubs, day centres, Bible study groups, as pastoral visitors and so on are in a unique position to get to know them.

We have a duty to alert others when we or others, including the alleged victim, have concerns or suspicions that abuse has occurred, or is suspected.

Under no circumstances should anything be done that might be interpreted as an investigation of an allegation, as action of this nature may damage or confuse evidence should a formal investigation by either the police or local authority be made.
Our key responsibilities when we become aware of or concerned about possible abuse or neglect.

· To take allegations seriously, however insignificant they may seem.
· Where the concern comes directly from the vulnerable adult allegedly abused, to accept it and avoid making comments other than to comfort or be sympathetic.

· To ensure the immediate safety/welfare of the alleged abused.

· To clearly report concerns urgently to your incumbent, and/or parish safeguarding representative who, in turn, should alert the Diocesan Safeguarding Adviser (Safeguarding officer). (Contact details below)

· To make a careful factual record of complaints or concerns, clearly separating fact from opinion.
Following discussion with the Diocesan Safeguarding Adviser (Contact details in section 11 below), a decision will be taken on the next steps which might include referral to the Adult Social Care department in the Local Authority.

The “referrer”, who may be the Diocesan advisor, incumbent, or other nominated senior colleague in the parish will work within the good practice guidance of the Local Authorities, and give consideration to the following activities:
· Gathering all relevant information.
· Making arrangements to meet the immediate health and welfare needs of the alleged victim.
· Contacting the emergency services (police, ambulance) if urgent.
· Clarifying the facts. (But do not discuss with alleged perpetrator)
· Checking records and data for additional information.
· Giving attention to any support needs of the alerter.
Where appropriate, notifying the relevant local authority Adult Social Care    Department using the appropriate form. (See appendix 1. Also please note that the referral pro forma can be accessed at www.nottsadultprotection.org )
7. Investigation:

The government guidance “No secrets” places the responsibility on local authorities to provide a structure for the investigation of harm to vulnerable people. It is therefore important that serious concerns are referred to the designated safeguarding manager in the Adult Social Care and Health Departments of the City and County Councils.

The Safeguarding Manager is responsible for making the decision about whether a referral should be dealt with under multi-agency procedures.

When a decision is made that a Safeguarding Assessment is required, the Safeguarding Manager is the person responsible for coordinating all of the potential investigations.

The Safeguarding Manager will come from the relevant team within the Adult Social Care Department either in the City or County, or the Healthcare Trust when they have line management responsibility for Integrated Teams.

The ‘relevant team’ will usually be the one covering the area of the vulnerable adult’s normal residence.  This could be an Assessment and Care Management Team (ACMT), a Community Mental Health Team (CMHT) or a Community Learning Disability Team (CLDT) for instance, depending on the community care group to which the vulnerable person belongs.

If necessary, the Diocesan Child and adult protection Officer will enable you to identify the appropriate safeguarding manager. Other contacts that might help you with this are listed in section 11 below.
Following further discussion a decision will be taken by the safeguarding manager as to whether further assessments or investigations are necessary.

8. Confidentiality:

In dealing with allegations of abuse we work within a framework of confidentiality.

Key principles relating to the sharing of information are:

(i) Information should not be shared any more widely than is necessary to secure protection of vulnerable adults from abuse.

(ii) 
Information disclosed belongs to the agency not the individual.  Any suspicion or allegation of abuse must be shared.

9. Related Policies

(a) Church of England: “Promoting a safe church” (2006). 


www.c-of-e.org.uk

(b) Nottinghamshire County Council: “Protection of vulnerable adults”


www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk
(c) Nottingham City Council: “Safeguarding Adults – Protecting People from Abuse”


     www.nottinghamcity.gov.uk 

(d) Department of Health: “No Secrets”, Guidance on developing and implementing multi-agency policies and procedures to protect vulnerable adults from abuse.


www.dh.gov.uk  (2000)

(e) “Criminal Records Bureau: “Safer recruitment protecting the vulnerable”, 

                                       www.crb.gov.uk
10 What needs to be done within our parish?
Each parish should appoint a representative for Safeguarding of Adults, who may or may not be the same person as the overseer of Parish Safeguarding arrangements. Together with the incumbent and other significant people in the parish, this person will consider the building and the context in which work with vulnerable adults take place.

Each parish should produce their own local policy statement based on the ‘Promoting a Safe Church’ Policy for Safeguarding Adults in the Church of England. (See page 9 of “Promoting a safe Church”).This parish policy needs to be reviewed annually and a copy forwarded to the Diocesan Child and adult protection adviser.

11. Useful contacts

(a) Diocesan Safeguarding Adviser (Donna Bernard-Carlin)
    Jubilee House, Westgate, Southwell, Newark Notts. NG
Tel: 01636 817200
E-Mail   donna.bernard-carlin@southwell.anglican.org
(b) Nottinghamshire County Council Adult Social Care and Health Department.


Contact number to be used for referral:     Tel: 08449808080  8.30 – 6pm
Local offices listed on County Council web site:www.nottinghamshire.gov.uk 

General County Council contact number:  Tel: 01159823823

Local contact points are listed on web-site.
(c) Nottingham City Council Adult Health, Social care and Housing Department.


Contact number to be used for referral: 01158838460


Contact details on City Council web-site: www.nottinghamcity.gov.uk

General contact number for service information: 01159155555
(d) See current policy MASH
(e) Nottinghamshire Police, Central Switchboard,  101
12. Updating of Policy: 

The diocesan adviser will arrange for the policy to be reviewed annually at the Diocesan Safeguarding Commission.



This church gives a high priority to, and pursues high standards for, its care and nurture of children, young people and vulnerable adults. It takes seriously its responsibility to protect and safeguard the welfare of children, young people and vulnerable adults in its care. It also values the role of listening to children, young people and vulnerable adults.








1


Listen to and seek an explanation from the child


without raising the question of abuse 





Share your concerns with the Safeguarding Officer in the first instance who will immediately discuss this with another member of the team.
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Write down your discussions, what the child said, what you said, what decision was reached by yourself and the Safeguarding Officer.  If another adult hears the conversation with the child they should also write a statement.





Sign and date your report(s). Keep one copy and give another copy to the Safeguarding Officer.
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The Safeguarding Officer will then:





inform the Diocesan Safeguarding Advisor (Donna Bernard-Carling) 


tel. 01636 817200


 and/or


Social Services tel. 0115 915 9299


give you instructions as to what to do next, if anything.
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